January 28th, 2001

Hi Gavin

Got your letter yesterday. Nice to get it. The photograph you included is a very good one of you though you don’t say where it was taken. From the appearance of the other two guys, I guess it is in the US somewhere. I would like to give you some ideas about which unit in the Marines to go to but I don’t have enough knowledge to give good advice. I thought you were really keen on the Reconnaissance Unit; didn’t realise you have less motivation that I thought. Still, keep thinking about whether the training you might get in the reconnaissance unit would be useful to you later. You want to be a policeman in HK. Good, but what about written Chinese? Or do you want to consider some form of teaching which you had mentioned earlier? Saw a ’60 Minutes’ trailer about the problems they are having with the Osprey. Will watch if (if I remember) even though it is late at night. There was a comment that the technology being used is right on the edge of what we are capable of using.


Not much here for me at Chinese New Year. The weather turned much colder and wetter for a lot of the holidays. Went for a run yesterday; perfect conditions – cool (about 12OC), no rain but following rain which clears the air and settles the dust. Wore a pullover. It was across Plover Cove dam and around the reservoir, over the hills to Brides Pool then back to Tai Mei Tuk. But my leg injury is still causing trouble and after 10 minutes (about the time to cross the dam) and then 5 minutes later, the muscles tore again. Very annoying as it means it is very difficult to run properly and puts a lot of strain on the good leg as well while trying to support the injured one. About 15 mins longer than my best. Last week my run was in the same area. But with a temperature of 25OC, it was too hot and therefore tiring. The last section (back from Bride’s Pool to TMT) from exhausting and I actually had to sit down and rest a couple of times. The injured leg didn’t help either. Nearly 30 mins slower than my best!


Just heard on the radio news that on a flight from HK to Abu Dabi (?sp) yesterday there was an attempted highjacking by an Iraqi with a knife. The plane was an A340. The crew managed to subdue him. Also that a World Cup Rugby 7’s tournament is being held in Argentina. HK lost all of its 7 pool games!


The Year of the Snake began on Wednesday. On this day there were about 650 flights (takeoffs + landings) at the airport – a record. That is certainly a large number of flights. I also went to the gym but was the only one there at that time. There was the now usual fireworks display on Thursday evening. Went ahead in spite of low cloud and mist. 

You mentioned in your letter of getting a CD of classical hits including the grand march from Aida. Well last week I watched on TV a performance of ‘Aida’ held in a stadium in Shanghai last November in front of about 80 000 people. Certainly a grand spectacle with a giant pyramid-shaped sphinx, animals such an elephant, camel and caged tigers and lions and performing groups and individuals such as a flame Producer (forgotten the correct term – blow out kerosene from their mouths and ignite it). Also an army consisting of thousands which marched across the stage and then stood on the track in the stadium. 

That’s about it for now. Cheers. Not a very long letter is it?

Love

Dad
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